Oddways, Bracken Road, Maidenhead, Berks. SL6 3EF

01628 290248

james@steckerl.co.uk janice@steckerl.co.uk
Christmas 2013
Dear

Here we are again approaching Christmas and the end of 2013 so time to sit down and write our annual newsletter. 

We will be having a family Christmas get together in early December as we are going out to see Rosey in Australia on 19th December. We’re looking forward to seeing Becci, Michael and the rest of the family during the 3 weeks we will be there. We will be having a day at an Ashes Test Match in Melbourne with Margaret who got the tickets for us.
It doesn’t seem like 12 months since we moved into Oddways. We have been enjoying inheriting a well established garden with lots of roses, bulbs and other plants, some of which we are only really seeing for the first time now. James has been busy removing a conifer hedge in the back which we are replacing with fruit trees and a bigger vegetable patch. As you can imagine there’s plenty of work to catch up on after we have been away. We’d forgotten about such “delights” as mowing the lawn.
We managed 3 trips on Two Jays from our base in the East Midlands this year. The first, along the Erewash Canal, took place after Easter while our central heating was being replaced at home. The second was a trip to London to join in Stonebridge Evangelical’s 100th Anniversary and the third to Manchester so Phyl could see where she was born. We also managed to catch up with some friends and family members on our travels. All the details and photos are on our website www.twojays.co.uk so why not have a look and see who is there.
The family are all well and very busy with school, work and leisure activities. Grace is still doing well with her swimming and Alice has joined her. Their club gained promotion to a higher league at the end of last season so there are new challenges ahead. William prefers football and managed to score a hat trick in their first match this season. Carl is still involved with the Cubs as well as training to be a time keeper at the swimming galas. Lorna has also got roped in to help out. Jade has started baking and made birthday cakes for some of her friends. Samuel is beginning to put words together and is very definite about what he does or does not want. Ann and Matt are both busy at work. Recently Ann, as part of a team from HP, took part in a 10k Obstacle course, Survival of the Fittest, in aid of Help for Heroes. 
As the year had progressed we have got more involved at church now much easier having moved as going to the building takes only 15-20 minutes to walk.  James is helping at the Friday evening Youth Club, now usually just for the juniors. In the summer he was also part of the Holiday Club Team. Another activity is the church participation in Food Share for which James has recently taken on the task of storage. As well as attending Sunday morning services we also go to the twice monthly ‘Link’ meeting. This is a social morning/lunch for the more senior.  After the lady who was hosting the afternoon Bible Study moved away we have taken on this roll. 

And now a request for your help please. Ann will be 40 in March and Jade and Janice are trying to gather as many recipes as possible from friends and family to create a special book for her. We have to thank Val Halliday for the idea. Ideally we’d like the recipe handwritten on A4 paper but any format would be lovely. Don’t forget to add your name and perhaps why you chose the recipe. Thanks.
With our love and best wishes for the coming year,

